
 St. Joseph Parish  

6180 E. Willow Street Long Beach, CA 90815   

 T: (562) 594-4657  F: (562) 431-7424   

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Closed Noon - 1:00 for lunch) 

stjosephlb.org  

https://stjosephlb.org


Letter From Our Pastor 

 

Dear Parish Family, 

 

Welcome to the 4
th
 Sunday of Lent!  This weekend we hear a story that we all know 

very well – The Prodigal Son!  Through the mercy of the Father bestowed upon his 

arrogant and wayward son, we meet the Divine One who is the God of compassion. 

As you continue your Lenten journey, is there anyone that you are estranged from: a 

relative or friend to whom you need to serve as a messenger of reconciliation? Is there 

a relationship that is broken and needs to be healed. Lift that name to the Lord this 

weekend and meet the God who heals broken relationships. 

 

Next weekend is our Annual Fair and thank you for being a part of the record number 

of volunteers who have signed up to help make the fair a success. Please scroll down to 

see further information about the fair weekend.  

 

This week’s construction photos show the details such as tiles, paint colors, etc. are 

being applied to the interior.  

 

See you at the Fair! 

 

I’m praying for your Lenten journey, 

Msgr. Kevin 
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The new tile floor in the kitchen  

is being installed  

Photos From Our Pastor 

March 30, 2025               Page  3 

A couple of minor accent colors  

in the new center 

The new tile in the restrooms 





Pray for our elect and candidates! 

 

OCIA Prayer 

Lord, we pray for those in the OCIA process who  

journey to you. Strengthen their faith. Open their hearts  

to the fullness of your love. Deepen their understanding.  

Set their hearts on fire for the kingdom of God. We ask  

this through Jesus, who is the Way, the Truth,  

and the Life for all.  

Amen! 
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“The things we pray for Lord, give us  

the grace to labor for.”  St. Thomas More 

 

April 12: Easter Food and Book Distribution:  

We will support 108 families! Easter is 

our most challenging holiday to recruit 

drivers!  Contact Jill Salinaz (562) 822-7367 

or jmsalinaz@yahoo.com.  So meaningful to 

kids! 

Family Adoptions: Would you like to adopt a 

family to support for Easter? Call Donna Luciene 

at (562) 421-4993 or e-mail Rose Bauss. 

rhbauss@gmail.com. 

Committee Meeting: Thanks to the many that 

joined us last Wednesday night to celebrate and 

learn from the most recent NINE major activities 

we facilitated so far this program year and to 

coordinate our Easter distribution April 12. For 

information about MANY fulfilling ways to 

serve, call Tim Clark, 562-431-4385.    

Skip-a-Meal- Please be especially mindful of Skip-

a-Meal donations during the holiday season 

when our needs are greatest.    

 

Come and spend an hour with our Lord Jesus 

Christ in the Blessed Sacrament.  

Experience what Catholic author  

Matthew Kelly calls  

“The Classroom of Silence,”  

and respond to Jesus’ call: “Could you not watch 

with me one hour?” (Matthew 26:40).  

 

Deacon Joe & Dianne Lumsdaine  

will lead Eucharistic  

Adoration this Friday April, 4th 

at 8:00 am. 

 Our next Book Club meeting is  

Wednesday, May 14th at 7pm 

on Zoom  

  

Cherished Belonging: The 

Healing Power of Love in 

Divided Times by Gregory Boyle  

 

 

“In a world increasingly marked by division and 

discord, beloved Jesuit priest Gregory Boyle 

offers a transformative vision of community and 

compassion."  Cherished Belonging: The Healing 

Power of Love in Divided Times: Boyle, 

Gregory: 9781668061855: Amazon.com: Books 

 

All are welcome. For more info, email 

agoodlife@msn.com  

Book Club 

Adoration  
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Our next get together will be at the  

El Dorado Restaurant on  

Monday, April 14th at 9:30 am.   

Please join us for a nice time catching up with old 

friends and meeting new friends.  When you 

arrive, tell the server that you are with St. Joseph 

and he/she will direct you to the area we are 

gathering in.  Everyone will order and pay for his/

her own breakfast.  We look forward to seeing you 

there.  For future reference, we meet there on the 

2nd Monday of every month, at the same time. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 

 

Senior Group 

Teaching your children boundaries 

 

Communities thrive with appropriate boundaries 

in place. Without them, everyone is left 

vulnerable, especially children, in an “anything 

goes” culture. As safe adults, we can empower 

children by defining and strengthening our own 

boundaries. Children learn by watching the 

adults around them. Seeing us make and hold 

boundaries will teach them this incredibly 

important skill. To learn more about setting and 

upholding boundaries, read the VIRTUS
®
 article 

“When Boundaries Abound, Our Lives Can 

Flourish” at lacatholics.org/did-you-know/. 

If you think you can’t survive grieving, and  

Your dreams feel shattered, consider joining 

Our support group:  

Tuesday 9:30 -11:30 a.m. each week    

Contact May Pace,  

Bereavement Minister, maypace@gmail.com 

Or 562/833-6370 

CLASSES ARE HELD AT THE PLC BUILDING. 

St. Joseph Grief Support  
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Saturday Vigil 

5:00 p.m.  

 

Sunday 

Mass on the Grass 

Outdoors 

8:30 a.m.  

 

Indoor Mass 

10:30 a.m. 

 

12:30 p.m. 

 

Daily Mass (M-W)  

8:00 a.m.  

PASTOR: MSGR. KEVIN KOSTELNIK 

stjoseph@stjosephlb.org 

Deacon Shane Cuda                                               sfcuda@yahoo.com 

Deacon Tom Halliwell                                       dcntom@stjosephlb.org  

Sr. Eva  (Director of Adult Faith Formation)          sreva@stjosephlb.org 
 

Office Manager           Brenda Pineda           (562) 594-4657 

Office Assistant                       Joyce Castaneda        (562) 594-4657 

Pastoral Council           Shelley Padilla            (562) 594-4657 

Finance Council           George Zuluaga         Zuluaga@aol.com 

Safeguard The Children           Parish Office              (562) 594-4657 

Parish Bulletin Editor           Brenda Pineda           bulletin@stjosephlb.org 

Website Coordinator              Mike Santy                 msanty@verizon.net 

 

St. Joseph School: Margaret Alvarez, Principal 

(562) 596-6115                sjknights.net         Fax: (562) 596-6725 

Assistant Principal:               Madison Alba               

Religious Education: Marc Leon, DRE   

(562) 598-0519                 marc@stjosephlb.org 
 

Children's Formation (1st-8th Grade)                         michelle@stjosephlb.org 

Administrative Assistant:                                Michelle Johnson 

High School Ministry & Confirmation:           Liz Moreno  

OCIA:                                       Sr. Eva                         sreva@stjosephlb.org  

 

Parish Ministries & Organizations 

Baptism Preparation               Brenda Pineda                 (562) 594-4657 

Director of Music                       Vivian Doughty               (562) 594-4657 

Eucharistic Ministry                    Tonet Risko                 riskotonet@yahoo.com  

Lectors        Steve Koppenheffer   lectorsstjosephlb@gmail.com 

Meditation             Frank Mckown                  (310) 633-1744 

Esther Ministry        Virginia Young          estherministry1@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ministry               Deborah Rollinger           (562) 594-4657 

Movement For A Better World   Tim Clark                       (562) 431-4385 

Senior Group                   Marilyn North           (562) 519-0154  

Knights Of Columbus                 Marty Vezzetti                (702) 401-5247 

Engaged Encounter                 Paciano & Molly Diaz      Ktmr@Sbcglobal.Net  

Natural Family Planning            Greg & Beth Gath            (562) 377-5877 

Precious Life Shelter              Cynthia San Jose          csanjoselaw@aol.com  

Boy Scouts               Jeff Baer                         (562) 537-6722 

  Sacristans               Joe Dang                        (562) 493-2198 

 Homebound Ministry                Patty Brunter               pjbstampin@aol.com 

 Bereavement Ministry              May Pace                        (562) 833-6370 

 Cursillo              Tom & Marie Newton    tjn8343@gmail.com 

 Parish Fair                                Pete Wroblicky             sjspringfair@gmail.com 

 Environment                            Jessica Gil                      bpax.g4@gmail.com 

 Family Altar Servers        Monica Wissuchek    stjfamilyaltarservers@gmail.com 

 Welcome Christ Renews His Parish    Diane Ohde       stjlbwelcome@gmail.com 

Our Parish_________________________ 

Mass Schedule 

Reconciliation 

Saturdays 

3:45-4:30 p.m. 

Inside Church  

Adoration 

First Fridays 

8:00-9:00 a.m. 
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